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Michigan’s Long-term Care Sector Celebrates Careers in Aging Month

LANSING, MI – Throughout March, the Health Care Association of Michigan (HCAM) is celebrating Careers in Aging 
Month — an awareness campaign launched by the Gerontological Society of America to highlight caregivers and 
raise awareness about the many diverse and fulfilling careers in long-term care. 

“HCAM asked its skilled nursing and assisted living members to tell us about team members who have made long-
term care their calling,” said HCAM President and CEO Melissa Samuel. “The response was awe-inspiring — 50 
employees from over 30 skilled nursing and assisted living settings were submitted. It’s been exciting to shine a 
spotlight on these dedicated, passionate individuals and share their stories with Michigan legislators, on our social 
media sites, in our newsletters and member updates, on our website and at our recent Spring Leadership Conference.”

From chef to certified nurse aide to activities director to administrator, the featured caregivers represent over 20 
diff erent career paths in long-term care. “Careers in Aging Month is a great opportunity to highlight these career 
options and honor those who currently care for our seniors,” said Samuel. “We hope their passion will draw others to 
Michigan’s assisted living and skilled nursing facilities to help lessen the current workforce crisis.”

The shortage of direct care workers in long-term care is well documented. “We have made slow but steady progress 
since the height of the pandemic, but the sector still needs 130,000 workers nationwide and more than 5,000 in 
Michigan alone,” said Samuel. “Beyond that, with the aging of America, the demand for professionals with expertise 
in long-term care is growing rapidly.”

The federal government estimates that nearly 27 million people will need some kind of long-term care by 2050. And 
Michigan is aging faster than the country as a whole. U.S. Census Bureau data shows that Michigan now has the 13th 
oldest population in the country, up from having the 29th oldest in 2000.

“Celebrating Careers in Aging Month can help spread the word about the many careers available and, in turn, 
strengthen the sector,” added Samuel. “To that end, the association has also launched a registered apprenticeship 
program through a grant from the Michigan Department of Labor and Economic Opportunity. And, we are working 
with the state and community colleges to ensure that Michigan’s new medication aide law will provide a practical 
career ladder for certified nurse aides to advance their careers in the long-term care sector.”

Here are just a few of the amazing long-term care workers we have spotlighted as part of the Careers in Aging 
Month celebration. 




